The Third Meeting of Steering Committee of the SMC

Venue: Room 205, South Building, Academy of Mathematics and Systems Science,
Chinese Academy of Sciences, Beijing, China
Time and Date: 15:30 — 17:30, July 23, 2018

From left: Rolandi Duduchava, Sergey Lando, Xiao-shan Gao, Tomasz Cieslak, Andrel Lodkin, Tanka
Nath Dhalama, Marian P. Roque, Ikha Magdalena, Yuri Movsisyan, Phung Ho Hai, Xiaoping Wang ,
Victor Tan, Dayue Chen, Yifei Chen

Participants: (Alphabetical order)

1) Tomasz Cieslak, (Member of the Executive Committee of PTM, Representative of
Polish Mathematical Society, Poland)

2) Tanka Nath Dhalama, (President of Nepal Mathematical Society, Nepal)

3) Rolandi Duduchava, (President of Mathematical Union of Georgia, Georgia)

4) Xiao-shan Gao, (Vice President of Chinese Mathematical Society, China)

5) Phung Ho Hai, (Director of Institute of Mathematics, Vietnam Academy of Science
and Technology, Vietnam)

6) Andrei Lodkin, (Scientific secretary of St. Petersburg Mathematical Society, Russia)
7) Sergey Lando, (Vice president of Moscow Mathematical Society, Russia)

8) Ikha Magdalena, (Treasurer of Indonesian Mathematical Society, Indonesia)

9) Yuri Movsisyan, (President of Armenian Mathematical Union, Armenia)

10) Marian P. Roque, (President of Mathematical Society of Philippines, Philippines)



11) Victor Tan, (President of Singapore Mathematical Society, Singapore)
12) Xiaoping Wang, (Vice president of Hong Kong Mathematical Society, Hong Kong,
China)

Moderator:

Dayue Chen, (Secretary General of CMS)
Yifei Chen, (Depute Secretary General of CMS)

Armenian Mathematical Union, Hongkong Mathematical Society and Indonesian
Mathematical Society become new members of SMC.

Professor Phung Ho Hai, Director of Institute of Mathematics, Vietnam Academy
of Science and Technology, introduced the Vietnamese Mathematical Society as an
observer.

Discussions followed and the main points are summarized as follows:

1.Third Academic Program
Theme: Frontier Problems in Optimization or Computational Mathematics
Date: choose from April to June, 2019

2.Suggestions for the operation of the center

1) The SMC welcomes member societies to recommend scholars to China for a short
period visit of 1-2 months. SMC will help to find collaborators and provide partial
financial support.

2) The SMC will circulate Postdoc positions from major institutions and help to
recommend candidates to these institutions.

3) The SMC welcomes member societies are encouraged to send information on the
academic activities organized in their countries to the office of SMC, and SMC will
circulate the information and to support Chinese scholars to attend these events.

4) The Silkroad Mathematics Center website needs further improvement.



